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NZSA TOP OF THE SOUTH NEWS
11 December 2020

Send news to the Branch Editor at cj.ward@xtra.co.nz or phone 03-5469818. Let us know about meetings, coming events, book launches, new publications, literary successes, etc. Tell us if you change your email address. Past news-letters are archived for two months on our website www.topwriters.co.nz
Follow us on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/topwritersNZSA/
and join our Facebook group www.facebook.com/groups/TOSWriters
There will be one more newsletter for the year on 18 December, before the editor takes a short break. Any important news will be circulated to members outside the newsletter dates.
SUPPORT CREATIVE RIGHTS = CREATIVE READS

Creative Rights = Creative Reads is led by The New Zealand Society of Authors, The Publishers Association of New Zealand, and Copyright Licensing New Zealand. It’s an initiative dedicated to supporting the rights of the people who make books in Aotearoa, and to explaining how these rights work, why they’re important, and the economic, social and cultural benefits we all gain when we value these.
 
You can view the campaign website at www.creativerights.nz. The site hosts Stella’s Story (an illustrated feature), message tiles that can be downloaded and shared, and stories of real experiences from writers, publishers, booksellers and readers. You can also read Stella’s Story on The Spinoff. 
  
Over the coming months, Creative Rights = Creative Reads will post a weekly story from the Our Stories page on its social media channels. These stories are an ongoing project and the campaign is looking to tell more (please let them know if you have any great ideas).
 
Connect with the campaign on:
· Facebook
· Instagram
· Twitter
 
Please show your support:
· Repost and share the weekly rights story

· Download and share the message tiles 
(download these at the foot of the linked page, above)
· Use the hashtags #KeepthePagesTurning and #CreativeRightsNZ

· Tag @CreativeReadsNZ

TAKAKA LIBRARY BOOK LAUNCH TODAY – WILD AT HEART
Everyone is welcome at Takaka Library on Friday 11 December at 1.30 pm for the launch of Miriam Lancewood's new book Wild At Heart.

Miriam Lancewood's first book, Woman in the Wilderness, told how she and her husband, Peter, lived for six years in the wilderness of New Zealand, hunting and gathering, and roaming the mountains like nomads. A year later they left New Zealand to explore other wild places. They walked 2000 km through the forests of Europe and along the coast of Turkey, mostly camping under trees and cooking by fire. They lived on the edge, embracing insecurity, and found the unexpected. Sometimes it was pure bliss, sometimes it was terrifying. But when Miriam and Peter moved on to the Australian desert, they met with disaster.

Wild At Heart tells that story. It's about life and death, courage, and the power of love. This is a free event. Cash book sales will be available.

FOUNDERS SUMMER READS BOOK FAIR

Founders Park is holding a mini Summer Reads Book Fair in the Windmill at 87 Atawhai Drive, Nelson from Saturday 12 December to Sunday 17 January. With new books being added daily, there will be a great selection of fiction and magazines. Grab some great value Christmas presents or get your holiday reading sorted!

NEW BOOK FOR DAVID BRIGGS
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David Briggs & JF Robert



Reflections, published by The CopyPress, is a collection of poems by David Briggs and photographs by JF Robert. 

David Briggs and JF Robert met through their shared interest in the creative arts, and discovered that they brought different perspectives to the partnership. David found images and scope for imagining in words; JF in the more allusive languages of music and photography. This book is the product of their first collaboration and within it they exchange their differing perspectives. Rooted in the landscape, David’s poems tease you with the small jokes and ambiguities that life and the world may play – things seen or experienced that may have other meanings. Through the medium of water, JF’s pictures take you to the borderland between the abstract and the real, and invite you to look beyond the surface to search for deeper understanding. 
In pictures and words, Reflections is a gentle reflection on nature and art and life. The book will be officially launched at Page & Blackmore Booksellers on 11 February 2021, but is available for purchase now from Page & Blackmore and https://www.facebook.com/realnzbooks/
NEW PUBLICATION FOR MARIE
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Golden Bay writer Marie Langley has just republished her book What Happened That Day. 

The track you’re on can change overnight, as Vinni discovers. Finding a BMX bike stashed in the bush near his home is just the beginning of a rough ride, full of trick and turns, for Vinni and his family. 

‘It’s easy to work out what day to write about. It only happened a couple of weeks ago. That was the day when I found the bike. And it was the same day that Mum told me she was leaving. Since then, those two things have got so tangled up together you wouldn’t believe it.’

What Happened That Day is a junior novel which was first published by Reed in 2007. It was included in the Childrens' Literature Foundation's Storylines Notable Book Awards in 2008. This is a further self-publication of the novel, printed by The CopyPress in Nelson. It is aimed at reluctant readers, aged approximately 11 to 14 years. The book is retailing for $18 per copy and will be available at various outlets, including www.copypress.co.nz. If you would like to buy a copy direct, send a message via Marie’s Facebook page: Marie Langley - NZ Author. 
DONATE A BOOK TO KIWI CHRISTMAS BOOKS

Kiwi Christmas Books collects brand new books to gift to Kiwi kids doing it tough at Christmas – those young people using the services of the City Missions, the Women’s Refuges, and other great charities around the country.

‘We began in Auckland in 2019, and this year we are going nationwide, calling on Kiwis across the country to donate a book to a kid in need in their own town or city. Board books, picture books, chapter books, middle grade, Young Adult fiction, non-fiction, reference – we’d love them all! 

‘(We’d love it even more if it was a book by a New Zealand-based author or illustrator – that way we can support local writers and publishers, as well as our kids.)’

In Nelson, Page & Blackmore and Volume are book stores where you can buy or drop off your donations. You can also order a book at any online store and have it delivered straight to the organisation, or post your donation to: Kiwi Christmas Books, 5 Islington St, Ponsonby, Auckland 1011. Donations are open until 14 December. Find out more at www.kiwichristmasbooks.org.nz
RICHMOND WRITING GROUP
The Richmond Writing Group is for adults with an interest in writing – whether you’re just thinking about starting to write something, you’re a published author, or somewhere in between. The group meets on the third Tuesday of the month, 1 – 3 pm, in the Constance Barnicoat Room at Richmond Library. In the first hour there is an author talk, then from 2 pm everyone is welcome to join the Richmond Writing Group for an hour of discussion or creative writing exercises in a relaxed, supportive atmosphere. It’s free to attend and anyone of any ability can come. Bring writing materials.

At the next meeting on Tuesday 15 December there will be a special author talk with LJ Parsons, author of The Slingshot Guy.

 

Parsons will be talking about the process she undertook to self-publish her debut novel on Amazon. She will give you all the tips and tricks and insider know-how that you need to make self-publishing a reality.

The talk will be followed by the meeting of the Richmond Writing Group, after which there will be shared Christmas afternoon tea, so bring along something small to share. Tea and coffee will be provided.

 

For more information about the Writing Group contact Pania Walton, Promotions Assistant, Richmond Library, at pania.walton@tasman.govt.nz
CHRISTMAS POETRY AND TEA  AT STOKE

Everyone is welcome to Stoke Library on Wednesday 23 December at 2 pm. Take time out from the silly season to sit back and listen to some Christmas poetry read to you by the librarians. With afternoon tea provided, this is the perfect way to have some holiday sun. No bookings required.

 BOOK SPINE POETRY COMPETITION

Tasman District Libraries invite everyone to take part in this fun poetry competition, running from Monday 14 December to 14 February 2021. 

Book Spine Poetry is a form of ‘found’ poetry that is not only fun but easy.

Simply stack some books with interesting titles written on the spines, one on top of the other, to form a poem. You can use any combination of books – non-fiction, fiction, children’s books, adults’ books, library books, books from home – whatever combination that creates a poem you like!

Drop your poem off at one of the Tasman libraries – Richmond, Motueka, Murchison and Takaka – along with your name and contact details, or email them to pania.walton@tasman.govt.nz. You can either write your poems down or take a photo of your stack of book titles and send it to her. It’s free to take part and anyone can enter; you don’t have to be a library member to take part.

There are three categories of winners:
1. Child (age 0-12): 2. Teen (age 13-17): 3. Adult (age 18 +)

Winners will be drawn in each category from all four of the libraries. 

NEW YEAR, NEW VENUE FOR WRITERS AT LUNCHTIME 

The Writers at Lunchtime meeting on Wednesday 2 December was the last to take place at our long-standing venue, The Prince Albert Backpackers & Bar on Nile Street. They have looked after us splendidly since 2011, but planned alterations to their function room next year mean that it will no longer be available for groups to use during the day. 
After a lengthy hunt, Sue Perkins and Belinda Mellor (thanks!) have found what we hope will be the ideal new venue: the Café at Founders Heritage Park. Order food and drink at the counter as you go in, then head for the Brewery Lounge on the left. Founders Park is at 87 Atawhai Drive, Nelson. Enter through the Windmill; entry is free to Nelson and Tasman residents, and to anyone attending an event or destination. There is plenty of parking next to the park. 
The next meeting will be on Wednesday 3 February 2021. Instead of having a speaker, this will be an Open Mic event where people can introduce themselves and what they do. Everyone is welcome. For more information contact Lucy on 021 146 5864 or tosnzsa15@gmail.com
POEM IN THE WINDOW – THE LAST FOR THE YEAR
During December 2020, the poem being displayed in the window of Page & Blackmore Booksellers is Cave Belay by Nelson poet Carol Don Ercolano. 
‘Poetry in the Window’ is a celebration of poetry to be found in the Top of the South region. The idea was initiated by Hungarian-born poet Panni Palásti in 2009, then taken on by Carol the following year. Each month, a poem has been displayed in a window on Nelson’s Trafalgar Street for passersby to read. The Nelson Provincial Museum originally hosted the idea, and Page & Blackmore Booksellers took on the display five years ago. 
After ten years of collecting submissions, Carol deserves a rest and we are looking for a new coordinator to continue this very special local tradition. If anyone would like to take it on or has ideas on where to go next, Carol would be happy to discuss it with you. Her email is c.d.ercolano@gmail.com
LAURA SOLOMON CUBA PRESS PRIZE 

The NZSA Laura Solomon Cuba Press Prize is an exciting new award for writers holding New Zealand citizenship or who are permanent residents of New Zealand. The prize, which celebrates the life and work of the writer Laura Solomon is open to published and unpublished authors who are invited to enter manuscripts written across genres, i.e. fiction, creative nonfiction, poetry, drama or children’s writing, to be judged within the criteria set by Laura Solomon, for new writing with a ‘unique and original vision’. Laura was a long-term member of Top of the South branch of NZSA who died of a brain tumour in February 2019.
The NZSA Laura Solomon Cuba Press Prize will give a cash award as an ‘advance’ of NZ$1000 and a publishing contract supplied by The Cuba Press. The Cuba Press will edit, design, print, market, distribute and promote the book and e-book and pay standard author royalties. The NZSA Laura Solomon Cuba Press Prize will pay for the book production and printing. More at: https://tinyurl.com/y2kodkho
